MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting of Ampfield Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Ampfield on Monday, 14 March 2005 commencing at 7.00 pm

PRESENT:


Miss. M. I. Rothwell (Chairman) – Presiding

 



Mrs. M. E. Birtwistle, Mr. W. M. Caswell, Mr, G. J. Choules

Mr. M. D. Hatley, Mr. J. A. Jones.  Mr. B. W. Nanson, 
Mr. G. C. A. Roads. 
1087
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence had been received from Mr. G. A. Haswell, Mr. W. H. Line and Miss K. J. Rice
1088
Minutes

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 10 January 2005, having been previously circulated, were confirmed by the Meeting and signed by the Chairman.
1089
Matters Arising from the Minutes
1089.1
Speed Limits – A3090

The Clerk was asked to pursue with the Highways Authority the question of the dates for the installation of the improved gateway signs and the road roundels (It was understood that this could happen in April/May 2005). There was then the question of a site meeting to discuss the positions of the pedestrian refuges and the blocking up of the bus lay by at Green Pond Lane.    
1089.2 Morleys Lane

The Clerk confirmed that Hilliers had obtained a quote to tarmac the “missing link”. The Clerk was now trying to ascertain what percentage Hilliers were prepared to fund.
1089.3
Broadgate Farm Site

Mr. Hatley reported on the meeting held with local Residents on 14 February 2005 and the Chairman on subsequent informal discussions with the Owners’ Agents. It seemed likely that an Outline Planning Application would be submitted to the Planning Authority in the fullness of time. 
1089.4
Village Plan

Mr. Nanson’s report was received and discussed. It was agreed that if a Village Plan were to be adopted then there would be a considerable amount of work that would have to be undertaken. It was agreed that Mr. Nanson should make further enquiries about the benefits of having a Village Plan from all Agencies and from a couple of Parish Councils that were currently working on their own Plans. The matter would be considered again at the May 2005 Meeting.
1090 Public Participation

There were no Members of the Public present.
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1091 Financial Matters

1091.1 Accounts for Payment

It was proposed by Mr. Caswell, seconded by Mr. Jones, that the following Accounts be paid: -  

Ampfield Golf  Club

Grass Cutting ARG 2004

1004.63

Panasonic Finance

Photocopier


    72.26

VSL



Maintenance Agreement

  282.00



(The above payments were made between Meetings)



J. K. Murray


Salary & Expenses (March)
  631.01



Inland Revenue


PAYE



    94.91



HAPTC 



Subscription 2005/2006

    27.00 -2005/06


J. K. Murray


Salary (April)


  335.21 -2005/06



Inland Revenue


PAYE



  101.36 -2005/06



Ampfield Cricket Club

Grant



  250.00



The following Direct Debits are paid in March:



PWLB



Chapel Wood


3016.66



PWLB



ARG



2643.00
1091.2 Risk Assessment

The Clerk reported that the Tender for the Risk Assessment for Chapel Wood had been let to CBA Trees Ltd of Twyford, Hampshire. The detailed work had been completed and he was awaiting the Report.

Mr. Roads raised the problem of a tree that appeared to be in a dangerous state and it was agreed that he be authorised to contact Itchen Valley Tree Surgeons to have the tree felled.   
1091.3 Ampfield Village Hall

The Clerk reported that he had written to the Hall Secretary and this had been acknowledged. He had heard nothing further.
1091.4 New Bus Shelters

The Council agreed to erect a new bus shelter at Potters Heron subject to Grants etc being available. The Clerk to approach Test Valley Borough Council for a Grant, the Highways Authority for permission to erect the shelter on Highway Land and to obtain a quotation from Queensway Shelters. 
1091.5 Ampfield Website

The Clerk reported that Mr. Jones had started work on the Website. Members were asked to let him have their comments and constructive criticisms as soon as possible. The Chairman thanked Mr. Jones for his efforts.  
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1092
Ampfield Recreation Ground
1092.1
Progress Report
The Chairman of the Management Committee (Mr. Caswell) presented a detailed written report to the Meeting. Arising from the Report:-
· It was agreed that the final draft planning application could be agreed outside the full Council provided a quorum was present.

· Grass Cutting – the contract for the Recreation Field had been awarded to the Golf Club and the remaining areas to Test Valley Contract Services plus the mole treatment.

· Entrance Construction – the award of the contract would be made subject to clarification of certain points from one Contractor. It was agreed that these works should be proceeded with (once planning consent was received) regardless of the decisions on the remainder of the works.

· It was agreed to release the second tranche of the grant to the Cricket Club of £250.

· Mr. Caswell was currently seeking prices for moving the Cricket Square should this prove necessary in due course.

1092 Borough Local Plan

Mr. Hatley (Borough Councillor) reported that the Local Inquiry was on time and it was hoped that the Inspector’s Report would be published in July/August 2005. If this happened then the Council might then be able to approve the Plan in the Spring of 2006. 
1093 New Obligations on Parish Councils

1093.1 Quality Parish Councils

Nothing further to report 
1093.2 National Training Strategy

The Clerk had no further information.

1094 Annual Parish Assembly 2005.

1094.1 Date of Meeting

It was noted that the Annual Parish Assembly would be held on Monday, 25 April 2005 in the Village Hall, Commencing at 7.30 p.m.

1094.2 Parish Newsletter

The Chairman reminded everyone that contributions for the Newsletter had to be with her by 23 March so that a draft could be with Mr. & Mrs. Hallett in plenty of time to enable them to produce the final copy and for it then to be distributed to every household in the Parish. 
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1095 General Correspondence

1095.1 HAPTC Circulars

Mail 082-04
Index of Mailings 2004

Mail 001-05
Table of Parochial Fees 2005.

Mail 002-05
Home Front Recall Scheme

Mail 003-05
Preparing your Portfolio Seminars

Mail 004-05
Best Practice Guide – The Provision and Management of Village Halls (bought for the Village Hall Management Committee)

Mail 006-05
New Places to Walk in Hampshire

Mail 007-05
Asian Disaster

Mail 008-05
Change of Address for Aon Ltd

Mail 009-05
Model Contract of Employment and Guide to Good Employment Practice in Local Councils.

Mail 010-05
Quality Parish/Town Roadshows

Mail 012-05
New Statutory Disciplinary and Grievance Procedures in the Workplace

Mail 12a-05
Model Disciplinary and Model Grievance Procedures

Mail 12b-05
New Statutory Disciplinary and Grievance Procedures in the Workplace

Mail 013-05
Clerks Day Conference (The Clerk attended) 10 March 2005.

Mail 014-05
Seminar on the Draft South East Plan

Mail 016-05
Quality Councils successful bids from the Investment Fund

Mail 019-05
Best Practice Guides – price increases

Mail 021-05
Quality Parish/Town Roadshow


Bulletin 214 – March 2005.


Spring Training Programme 2005.

1095.2 Other Correspondence

(a) Hampshire County Council
“There’s never been a better time” campaign aimed at older residents
Test Valley Area Committee – Activities for Young People in Test Valley

Mobile Library Service

Activities for Young People

Planning Hampshire’s Future

Hampshire County Youth Service

Wheels to Work
(b) Government Circulars
Defra – Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Bill

Defra/dti – Partnership in rolling out broadband to rural communities

ODPM – Freedom of Information Act – Authorisation of Qualified Persons

ODPM – Citizen Engagement and Public Services

(c) Other Correspondence

The Princes Trust in Hampshire

The White Horse – change of Licensee

The Corus Hotel (Potters Heron) – change of Licensee

The Local Channel – Freedom of Information Act

Action News Update – February 2005.

Action News Update – March 2005.

BTCV Circulars – Year of Volunteer

Hampshire Constabulary – Campaigns

Mr. & Mrs J. Bowser – seeking permission to place a seat in the churchyard extension. The Clerk to make contact and discuss locations etc.    

-Page 429-

1096 Reports

1096.1 Planning Committee

Meeting 11 January 2005.
TPO.TVBC.00692/2

18 Beechwood Crescent

TVS. 01035/8


Birch House, Knapp Lane

TPO.00025/13


36 Straight Mile

TVS. 10552


46 Beechwood Close

TRE.CA.00220/3


Stevella, Knapp Lane

TVS. 10544


Land on South of highway verge to A3090, Ratlake

The appointment of Mr. Roads as Vice Chairman of the Committee was noted

Meeting 8 February 2005.

TVS. 07609/1


Robin Hill, Hook Road

TVS. 02240/1


31 Beechwood Crescent

TVS. 01035/9


Birch House, Knapp Lane

TVS. 08635/2


47 Hook Road

TPO.TVBC.00242/1

St. James’ Park, Baddesley Road

Meeting 7 March 2005.

TVS. 10537/1


Thatch Cottage, Crampmoor Lane
TVS. 10558


334 Hursley Road

TVS. LB. 00340/5

Ratlake Hall, Hursley

TVS. 09808/1


26 Hookwater Road

Follow on Meeting – 14 March 2005.

TVS. 03719/2


42 Beechwood Close
TVS. 06364/6


Green Ridge Farm, Green Lane
1096.2 Finance Committee

There had been no meeting of the Committee
1096.3 Footpath Warden

Mrs. Birtwistle reported previously that a number of trees had been brought down in the high winds during the winter. The Rights of Way Office had started to clear these. Also, a start had been made on clearing vegetation.
1096.4 Test Valley Association of Parish Councils

Mr. Hatley reported on the Association Meeting held on 3 March 2005.The main item on the agenda was the talk by Mr. P. Hoey from the Standards Board for England. He reported on the Board’s current workload and gave examples of Parish Council problems.  
1096.5 Hampshire Association of Parish & Town Councils

Nothing to report

1096.6 Public Transport & Highway Liaison

Mr. Jones had nothing to report at this time.
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1096.7 Ampfield Countryside Heritage Area

Details of forthcoming events had been circulated.

1096.8 C. P. R. E. 

Nothing to report.
1096.9 Village Hall Liaison

The Chairman reported that at the last meeting of the VHMC Mr. & Mrs. Trotter (Chairman and Secretary respectively) gave notice that they wished to retire from their respective Offices shortly. Unless replacements were found quickly this could lead to all sorts of problems. Mr. Hatley (as Treasurer of the VHMC) confirmed that he completed all Statutory Returns for the Hall (including returns to the Charity Commissioners). 
1096.10 Tree Warden


Nothing to report.
1096.11 School Governor

Mr. Jones reported on the current situation. The matter had now been referred to an independent Adjudicator who would be visiting the School on 15 March 2005
1097 Highway Matters

1097.1 Outstanding Matters with the Area Surveyor 

(a) Knapp Lane

It was noted that the white lining had now been altered at the junction with the A3090 – this was a great improvement. The pothole had been filled in.  The question of flooding would have to wait to the next appreciable amount of rainfall to see if the measures already taken were successful.
1097.2 Hookwater Road/Close
The problems in this area with anti social behaviour seemed to have died down. This was because of action taken by the Test Valley Borough Council Community Wardens. The situation would continue to be monitored.

1097.3
New problems to be raised



None at this time.
1098 Test Valley Borough Council Items

1098.1 Borough Councillor’s Items

Mr. Hatley reported on the following issues:-

· Highway improvements – A3090
· Baddesley Road bridge
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1098.2 Correspondence

· Landscape and Trees Training – 12 April 2005.
· Burial Ground Survey 2005.

· “Rust in Peace” – unwanted vehicle collection

· Reviewed Street Trading Policy
· The South East Plan – Leaflets and Resource Pack

· South East Plan – meeting arranged for 30 March at 7.15 p.m. in the Village Hall

1098.3 Tree Preservation Orders

The following TPO had been received:-

· TVBC. 844 (2005) Hook Wood, Hook Road
1098.4 Standards Committee

· Standards Board – A Code for the Future
· Minutes of Parish Council Meetings and attendance at Parish Council Meetings 
1099 Chapel Wood
1099.1 Friends of Chapel Wood

There had been no formal meeting.
1099.2 Work in Woodland   

The work was continuing – the working parties would be concentrating on the Burial Ground  

1099.3 Burial Ground

Nothing further to report. 
1099.4 Other Matters

Nothing further at this time
1100 Date of Next Meeting

It was noted that the next Meeting of the Council (being the Annual Meeting of the Council) would be held on Monday, 9 May 2005 in the Village Hall commencing at 7.00 p.m.
1101
Closure

The Meeting closed at 9.45 p.m. the meeting having been extended by 15 minutes under the provisions of standing orders.
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